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Canada warmly welcomes the Supreme Allied Commander Europe (SACEUR), General 
James Jones, to the Permanent  Council  today.  We view his presentation as an important 
part of the dialogue and cooperation between two of the principal institutions, through 
which Canada works with its partners toward greater stability and security. 
 
On numerous occasions, NATO and the OSCE have proven to be complementary 
institutions bringing, their respective fields of expertise together to reach common goals.  
Whether it  be in Kosovo, projects on ammunition destruction, mélange disposal or in 
treaty verification exercises, Canada  commends the level of cooperation and 
coordination between the two organizations. 
 
Like NATO, Canada has made Afghanistan its priority international engagement.  Along 
with 36 other NATO Allies and partners, we are working to support the Afghan 
government in its efforts to bring stability and security to the country, so that 
development and reconstruction can take root in order that Afghanistan never again 
serves as a haven for terrorists. 
 
We are in Afghanistan to ensure that the vision outlined in the Afghanistan Compact and 
National Development Strategy, of an Afghanistan rebuilt, safe, secure, democratic and 
self-sufficient, is realised. 
 
However, as we have heard here today, the situation in Afghanistan remains fragile.  
Insurgents are seeking to prevent the Afghan government from realising this vision. They 
regularly attack schools, clinics, government officials and NGOs in their quest to, once 
again, impose their will on the Afghan people. 
 
 
Following nearly three decades of conflict, the international community has a moral 
obligation to help Afghanistan rebuild.  At the most basic, human level, we are trying to 
deliver on this commitment to ordinary Afghans who deserve a better lot in life.  
 
 



Canada’s commitment to this goal arises from a concern for the lives of all Afghan 
citizens but equally from our recognition that Afghanistan’s security is intrinsically 
linked to our own individual and collective security.  
 
Canada sees the NATO-led International Security Assistance Force (ISAF) as a key 
contribution in the campaign against terrorism as well as in the international community’s 
effort to rebuild Afghanistan and place it on a more stable footing. 
 
To ensure our success in Afghanistan, the international community needs to remain 
steadfast in its support for Afghanistan.  We need to ensure that requisite resources are in 
place to respond to ongoing and emerging challenges.  This involves support for security, 
governance and development efforts, as identified in the Compact. 
 
Canada is pleased that the OSCE has been able to draw upon niche capacities to provide 
support to these efforts at critical junctures.  For example, the support provided to the 
Afghan elections process in 2005 demonstrated the OSCE’s capacity to lend expert 
support to Partners for Cooperation in specific circumstances.  Canada is proud to have 
played a role in and to have supported this exercise.  
 
We thank General Jones for his comprehensive statement and his presence here today, 
and wish him every success in his challenging work. 
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